
                      MICKLE TRAFFORD & DISTRICT PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE MEETING
Held on MONDAY 2nd April 2012 6.00pm at the Village Hall
Present: 
Cllr Roger Parkin in the Chair, Cllr David Rowlands, Cllr Philip Blackman, Cllr Merrill 
Mr Derek Bowker – Parish Clerk
Item 01/01 To invite members of the public to raise issues

Cllr B Harrison was in attendance as visiting Councillor
Item 02/01 To accept apologies.

Apologise were received from Cllr Parker.
Item 03/01 Declarations of Interest 
Cllrs Parkin, Rowlands, Merrill, Blackman declared personal interests in the Village Hall 
Item 04/01 Approval of the Minutes of the Finance meeting held on the 5th March 2012.
The minutes were then accepted.
RESOLVED Approved.  Proposed by Cllr Rowlands and seconded by Cllr Blackman
Item 05/01 To approve accounts as at 31st March 2012  

RESOLVED Approved.  Proposed by Cllr Blackman and seconded by Cllr Merrill.
Item 06/01 To approve Income and Expenditure balances for March 2012 
RESOLVED Approved.  Proposed by Cllr Merrill and seconded by Cllr Parkin.
Item 07/01 – To approve/authorise cheques issued during March 2012
RESOLVED. Cheques issued. Proposed by Cllr Blackman and Seconded by Cllr Merrill
Item 08 Authorise expenditure and sign cheques

Nothing to authorise
Item 09 – Village Hall
Phase 1 of the work on the Village hall has now been completed and paid for minus a small retention fee. A grant has been applied for to carry out further work to the interior and it is hoped that more information will be available at the next F&GP Meeting in May.

The Trustees have met recently and Cllrs Harrison and Rowlands, who are also trustees, will be keeping the Parish Council informed of changes/developments at the Hall

Item 10 Queens Diamond Jubilee Programme
Meetings have been held by the sub-committee for the celebration and they are now contacting many other local groups who they would like to be involved on the day.

The event will take place at the school with events for children and stalls for everybody.

Further details will be made available through the Highways and Byways as well as the website as details are finalised.

Tree Planting 

Cllr Parkin is in discussion with the Woodland Trust, prompted by the Lord Lieutenant, and is currently in discussion about the planting of the trees in the Woodland Park with WRG who currently run the landfill site

Who have made available an area that can be used to plant 300 trees. To process the concept further the ownership and title of the Woodland Park requires clarification from CWaC and Ward Councillor Parker is investigating

Item 13 Hoole Lawn Tennis Club

Cllr Harrison reported that a meeting had taken place with Cllr Parkin, the Clerk and representatives of the Tennis Club in order that the current situation could be explained.

The planning is entering its final stages and whilst no plans have yet been finalised the Tennis Club have included in their design areas for member/community use and it is these areas that the planners at CWaC require more information about.

It was then proposed by Cllr Rowlands, seconded by Cllr Blackman “That the Parish Council would reiterate its support, in principle, for the scheme”.
Item 11 Wells Close
A meeting was held on-site with Parish councillors, residents and a representative from CWaC. There were three main areas under discussion which were the growth of the trees, the root growth of the same trees and the lighting on the path to the main road.

The engineer from CWaC listened to the concerns and has subsequently agreed a programme of pruning for the trees, work to be carried out to stop the invasion of roots into people’s gardens and onto their houses. Following this work the paths will be reinstated to their original condition.
It was also agreed that the bollard on the path to the main road should be removed as it no longer served any purpose as there was now a barrier to stop anybody going straight onto the main road.

The lighting on the path between Wells Close and the Main Road will be the subject of further discussion.

Item 12 Chester Villages affordable homes
Cllrs Parkin and Blackman had recently sat on the allocation panel for the affordable homes at the Cedars and reported to the meeting that they were happy about the exhaustive process that had been carried out before the properties were offered.
Item 14 Any urgent matters – at discretion of Chairman.
Cllr Parkin reminded those present about the Parish Council Annual Meeting that was to take place on the 10th April at the Village Hall.

CWaC have started a process that may see both Boundary changes in the local area and also a reduction in the number of councillors that will be required in the future.

This consultation will be held with local Parish Councils and further details will be given in the future.

The Clerk is in receipt of a response from The Queen to the Loyal Toast that was sent from Mickle Trafford and District Council. Copies of the response will be displayed on Noticeboards.

Item 15 Next Meeting 


Date and time of next meeting Tuesday 8th May @ 6.00pm at the Village Hall
Signed.........................................................................Dated .....................................................................

Prepared by Derek Bowker

3rd April 2012
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